MEDFIELD PUBLIC SCHOOLS

Office of the Superintendent Jeffrey J. Marsden, Ed.D
459 Main Street - 3 Floor Superintendent
Medfield, Massachusetts 02052 jmarsden@email.medfield.net

(508) 359-2302

To: Medfield School Committee
From: Jeffrey Marsden, Superinten
Date: 1/12/2022
Re:  Narrative for the School Committee Meeting, January 13, 2022

All Public Input during this meeting will be taken on video.
e Public Input is welcome at any time, on any topic, at scchair@email.medfield.net

Executive Session: To discuss issues related to collective bargaining or litigation if an open meeting may
have a detrimental effect on the bargaining or litigating position of the public body. (Medfield Teachers’
Association Units A & B, AFL-CIO School Secretaries, Custodians and Cafeteria Workers)

Public Input (on matters not on the agenda)

Approval of Minutes
e Regular Meeting 12/9/2021
e Workshop 12/10/2021

New Business
e Director of Social Emotional Learning Update — Dave Worthley will be in attendance to
present an update on SEL initiatives in the district.

e Madeline L. Grant Memorial Scholarship - I ask that you approve the release funds from the
Madeline L. Grant Scholarship for a total of $6000.00 for MHS 2021 graduates Sydney Le
and Caroline Callahan. They will each be awarded $3000.00 for receiving this scholarship.

e Other items since posting on January 11, 2022

Old Business
e Tiered Focus Monitoring -Recommended Changes to Policies JICFB & JKAA — 2™ Reading
& Vote- Mary Bruhl will be in attendance to present these policies for a second reading and
vote.

e MASC Policy Project - Policies BB, BBA & BBAA revisions - 1% Reading — Jess will present
these policies for a 1 Reading.

e DESE Mask Mandate — I will provide an update on the most recent guidance from DESE. As
you know, the mask mandate has been extended to February 28, 2022.

e FY23 Budget Update — Michael and I continue to fine tune the budget and it will be ready for
the public hearing in two weeks. Your budget books will be delivered to you.



e Donations — I ask that for your approval on the following donations:
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$4000 to the Medficld SEPAC gifted by the Louis and Mary Kay Smith Family
Foundation

$200 to the Medfield Public Schools gifted by Lueders Environmental.

$1500 to the MHS Gift Account from the Norfolk District Attorney. MHS earned this
award for being the 2020-2021 Team Rival 100 Point Champion.

$2274.79 to the MHS Gift Account from Grynn & Barrett Enterprises

$2500 to the Blake Middle School Theatre Department by an anonymous donor. This
donation will be used to upgrade the microphones and lighting equipment.

$2976.71 to the Blake Gift Account from Grynn & Barrett Enterprises

$1000.00 gifted by Thornburg Investment Management on behalf of Robert Joseph
IV to be used in a kindergarten classroom,

Informational Items

Future Agenda Items (anticipated schedule)
e School Budget Hearing (January 27, 2022)
e Superintendent’s Evaluation (February 10, 2022)
¢ Health Advisory Update (February 10, 2022)
e Policy Manual Updates {Ongoing)

Next Meetings - Policy Workshop, January 21, 2022 at 9:00 am
School Budget Hearing/Regular Meeting January 27, 2022 at 7:00 pm




